
From: Mary Hyatt <mhyatt@limestone.edu>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 4/23/2018 11:57:04 AM
Subject: Town Hall

Hello:
 
We are in the process of scheduling a Town Hall Meeting at Limestone College for the college community as well as 
the surrounding community of Cherokee County. Would you be interested in participating and if so what dates would 
you be available? Our topics would be education, gun control and immigration.
 
Respectfully,
 
M. Beth Hyatt, LISW-CP
Asst. Professor of Social Work
Limestone College
1115 College Dr.
Gaffney, SC 29340
Office: 864-488-8267
Toll Free: 1-800-795-7151 ext. 8267
Cell: 864-492-8409
Fax: 864-487-8706
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